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Meeting Notes #23 – August 16, 2011


 ORILLIA CAMPUS  

COORDINATING COMMITTEE MEETING

Notes of Meeting #23
Tuesday, August 16, 2011
	Present
	K. Fedderson
	F. Cappadocia

	
	Sree Kurissery
	Jo-Anne Ryan

	
	M. Hoechsmann
	S. Scott

	
	S. Barnes
	C. Vaillant

	
	L. Castle
	K. Hunt

	
	H. Berry
	

	
	S. Unwin (notes)
	







      

         Action By
	230
	Review of Business Arising:
	

	
	· Welcome to Michael Hoechsmann, Chair of Education.
	

	
	22.11   Posting of Brendan Hughe’s Position 
	

	
	· Correction – August 12th was the deadline to submit resumes for this position
	

	
	
	

	23.1
	Area Updates:
	

	
	23.6      Bookstore
	

	
	23.7      Residence Update
	

	
	23.8      HP Renovation Update
	

	
	23.9      Orientation – Activities and Expo Lakehead
	

	
	23.10    Research Showcase
	

	
	23.11    Golf Tournament
	

	
	24.12    Last OCCC Meeting for Program Coordinator and VP Finance, LUSU 
	

	
	
	

	
	Emerging Issues:
	

	23.2
	External Room booking Guidelines & Procedures (Kim)
	Shelley

	
	· Kelli Gray had forwarded her recommendations for external bookings
	

	
	· A policy needs to be in place, but we have just not had enough time to complete
	

	
	· Kim has asked a committee to be formed and meet after September 12th
	

	
	· Committee members will be:  Kim, Shelley, Frank, Kelli, Susan B. and Jean
	

	
	· Any external room booking requests will go to Shelley for the interim
	

	
	· We will get back to OCCC regarding this issue by the end of September.
	

	
	
	

	23.3
	Smoking (Leigh)
	Leigh/Heidi

	
	· Leigh has been advised by some students that there are students smoking on the benches just outside the front doors
	

	
	· More smoking designation signs are required to be posted
	

	
	· Leigh will take the lead on this matter and contact the City by-law enforcement office or the Simcoe County Health Unit for recommendations
	

	
	· Leigh will communicate recommendations to Kim prior to September 8th
	

	
	· Heidi will post a non-permanent smoking designation sign for now
	

	
	· Michael mentioned that if there is no cover for smokers, they will seek cover
	

	
	· Location of snow removal will be an element to consider
	

	
	
	

	23.4
	Ontario Works Study Program (Heidi)
	Info

	
	· This programs takes place again from September, 2011 – March, 2012
	

	
	· Heidi is collecting summary information on who is planning on requesting a student
	

	
	· This program is available across the board
	

	
	· Anyone with a budget to support, should put in an application now or the funding may not be available by January
	

	
	· It would be an advantage to come up with a set rate so there is not a bidding war
	

	
	· Financial aid assesses the applications and determines approvals
	

	
	· $1,000. maximum
	

	
	· Michael expressed that the program is called “work study” for the reason of offering meaningful work
	

	
	· Frank stated that students require jobs and will apply to all jobs 
	

	
	
	

	23.5
	Fire Department Emergency Command Centre (Heidi)
	Heidi

	
	· Fire Chief, Ralph Dominelli, contacted Heidi to discuss Lakehead University becoming the secondary emergency operation centre 
	

	
	· Kim suggested that Heidi contact Millo Shaw and Hugh Briggs to seek their advice within the next 2 to 3 weeks
	

	
	
	

	23.6
	Bookstore
	

	
	· Glenda Squier, Bookstore Manager from the Thunder Bay Campus, came to Orillia to review the process for ordering books for the students since the new bookstore will not be functional in time
	

	
	· The students will order their books on line and the books will be shipped directly to them at no charge
	

	
	· There may be a 2-day delay
	

	
	· All students and faculty will be advised of the procedure
	

	
	· A specific message will go out to the residence students
	

	
	· A return policy must be put in place
	

	
	· The Orillia campus must have a functioning bookstore which will be reviewed shortly and in place long before January, 2012
	

	
	
	

	23.7
	Residence Update
	

	
	· The final decision regarding the residence will be announced on August 25th
	

	
	
	

	23.8
	HP Renovation Update
	

	
	· The construction at Heritage Place is now complete and Chris is organizing the move in
	

	
	· The cabinets are still to be installed
	

	
	· Chris and Tim will be setting up the computer labs
	

	
	· Education tables still to be set up
	

	
	
	

	23.9
	Orientation – Activities and Expo Lakehead
	

	
	· “Dunk the Dean” scheduled for Friday, September 9th at 12:15 pm
	

	
	· LUSU President will be in attendance also and will take his turn being dunked
	

	
	· Expo Lakehead – Same day from 12:00 pm – 2:00 pm – BBQ & games – 15 groups involved
	

	
	· Mature Student Social – Friday, September 9th at 4:30 pm – 6:30 pm @ Boston Pizza
	

	
	· Boat Cruise – Island Princess – Saturday, September 10th at 5:30 pm
	

	
	· Michael mentioned that education would not be able to be involved in the orientation on Saturday, September 10th as they have an exam scheduled
	

	
	· August 26th – Education orientation – Michael and Simon will get together to review
	

	
	
	

	23.10
	Research Showcase
	

	
	· Friday, August 19th at 12:30 p.m.
	

	
	· 8 – 10 students show case their research
	

	
	· Opportunity to see their work in the commons and in the labs
	

	
	· Refreshments
	

	
	
	

	23.11
	Golf Tournament
	

	
	· The golf tournament was a success with a good turn-out
	

	
	· Raised $62,500. inclusive of the government match
	

	
	
	

	23.12
	Last OCCC Meeting for Program Coordinator and VP Finance, LUSU
	

	
	· This will be Susan Scott’s last OCCC meeting, as her position as program coordinator for social work comes to an end
	

	
	· Kim thanked Susan for doing such a magnificent job in building a solid foundation with this department
	

	
	· The new associate director, Catherine Phillips, will be in place on August 22, 2011
	

	
	· This will be Chris Vaillant’s last OCCC meeting also, as Chris is moving on to pursue his teaching career with the Board of Education in Sarnia.
	

	
	· Chris was the first Orillia campus student to be on the LUSU executive in Thunder Bay
	

	
	
	


